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Maldoom, Edwin

From: Brendon.McInness@met.police.uk
Sent: 05 September 2023 11:33
To: Esther, Chan
Subject: The Aura
Attachments: MG11 Aura Lounge by PC Kishan Gadhia.docx; Aura evidence August 2023.docx

Hi Esther. 
 
Please find attached evidence from the AURA Lounge. In addition to the above. 
I had contacted the manager Sam on the 15/07/2023 regarding an incident that PC GADHIA had attended and 
requested CCTV to be saved covering all the cameras in the venue from midnight until closing time. Sam assured me 
that this would be done whilst on the phone. I also asked for CCTV covering the rear garden for the 05/07/2023. 
 
On the 25/07/2023 I sent Sam an email asking if the footage had been saved and got no reply. 
On the 28/07/2023 I sent another email to Sam asking to please respond to the previous email and again got no 
reply. 
 
I viewed Body Worn Video from officers that attended the incident on the 15/07/2023 and found a number of 
breaches which matches the evidence provided by PC GADHIA. 
I observed customers drinking straight from bottles of spirits, Security were not wearing identifiable clothing and 
were in plain clothes, Police were entering through the entrance and it appeared as though the metal detector was 
either not working or switched off as I’m sure if a police officer walked through the metal detector with all the PPE it 
would trigger the detector. Police asked The manager to view the CCTV and the manager responded that they could 
not as he did not know how to use it and had to call someone else. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 

PC Brendon McInnes 
1187NW 
Brent Licensing 
North West Command Unit  
Metropolitan Police 
Met Phone: 743835 
In an emergency, always dial 999 
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